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April 13, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will ensure that the Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) can continue to effectively protect public health and enhance regional water quality.

The legislation will set the 2019 monthly sewer rate and capacity charge. I am proposing a monthly sewer rate of $45.33 with the intent for this rate to be in effect through 2020. This represents an increase of 2.5 percent over the current rate. My proposal for the 2019 monthly capacity charge is $64.50, an increase of 3.0 percent over the current capacity charge.

This proposal reflects prudent financial management and was developed pursuant to the County’s adopted financial policies for the wastewater utility that are included in King County Code 28.86.160. This will continue my efforts to implement modest rate increases that will be below inflationary levels while continuing to reduce WTD’s debt profile over time. This proposal will also preserve the entire rate stabilization reserve through 2021 for potential rate mitigation in future years. Further detail is provided in the attached King County Executive’s 2019 Sewer Rate and Capacity Charge Proposal.

Specifically, the ordinance will support WTD's operating, capital, and debt requirements through 2020.

The legislation also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:

· The legislation furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of the continuation of debt practices which will reduce debt levels by $314 million by 2024, making WTD a financially stronger utility and preserving its excellent credit ratings. Since 2014, WTD refinanced $1.9 billion of outstanding bonds resulting in $446 million in debt service savings to ratepayers over the remaining life of the bonds. In 2017, Moody’s upgraded WTD’s bond rating from Aa2 to Aa1 which will result in lower future borrowing costs. In addition, the WTD employee Bright Ideas and LEAN in WTD Programs have inspired employees by creatively finding over $798,000 in current and future savings.
· The legislation furthers the King County Equity and Social Justice Initiative goal of funding water quality education programs at our facilities and internship opportunities for our diverse communities. WTD’s capital program also will create an average of approximately 2,600 jobs in our local economy during the 2019 to 2020 period.
· The legislation furthers the Strategic Climate Action Plan goal of WTD’s energy conservation and sustainability efforts, achieving the goal of carbon neutrality in operations in 2017 and moving us towards carbon neutrality throughout the utility by 2025.

WTD is nearing full restoration of the West Point Treatment Plant (WPTP) and anticipates insurance reimbursement of the majority of the costs. This proposal supports $250 million in WPTP resiliency projects.

In developing the legislation, DNRP engaged the Metropolitan Water Pollution Abatement Advisory Committee (MWPAAC), representing the 34 agencies that contract with WTD for wastewater treatment by reviewing the key components of this proposal with them. MWPAAC is recommending a higher increase of 3.0 percent over the current rate. I have attached a letter from MWPAAC explaining their reasoning.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County residents by continuing to protect water quality in the region.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Mark Isaacson, Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4601.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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